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Absentee Advice: Please remember to advise the Front Office of your child’s absence for any reason 
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Ashley Keane 
Principal 

From the Principal 

Ashley Keane 
Principal 

Dear Parents 

 

    It is hard to believe that we are 
into out final term of the 2021 
School year. Due to the 
disruptions in Admin staffing 
towards the end of last term, our 
final newsletter for Term 3 was 
not finalised and sent out to 
parents. So this newsletter 
contains a celebration of the 
events from Term 3 and also 
some information as we prepare 
for 2022.  

 

Term 3 School Events & 
Parents and Friends: 

    Last term we celebrated a 
number of school events which 
were greatly enjoyed by our 
students and staff. Some of these 
events included Book week, 
School Disco, Our Lady of Hope 
Day and the Parents and Friends 
Committee also ran a Father’s 
Day stall.  

 

    I would like to say a BIG 
THANK YOU to all of the 
members of our Parents and 
Friends Committee. Last term 
we had a number of parents who 
very generously donated their 
time and skills to support with the 
Father’s Day Stall and who 
organised and supported with the 
supervision and running of the 
school disco.  

 

    Both of these events benefit 
our children and it is the support 
of parents that make events like 
these possible and which support 
our strong sense of community. It 
is great to see a number of new 
parents joining our P&F group. If 
you are interested in being 
involved in the Parents and 
Friends Committee, even if you 
can only support with one or two 
events per year, please don’t 
hesitate to contact Donna Eeles 
at the school so she can add you 
to our list.  

The P&F can be a good way to 
meet new people and form social 
connections with others at the 
school. 

 

Permanent staffing 
appointments 

    Late last term, we interviewed 
and appointed 4 permanent 
teaching positions at Our Lady of 
Hope school. Our school has not 
appointed any permanent teaching 
positions since 2010. During that 
time we have had a number of 
fantastic teachers join our 
community on year to year 
contracts. As a result of the 
interview process I am delighted to 
inform the community that Tania 
Willsdon, Joanne Tonkin, Jenny 
Mittiga and Renee Leleu have 
been appointed to permanent 
teaching positions at Our Lady of 
Hope. All four of these teachers 
have been on contract at Our Lady 
of Hope and it is great to be able 
to reward their hard work and 
commitment to Our Lady of Hope 
School with permanency and 
secure their skills and expertise.  

 

News about classes for 2022 

    I am pleased to inform the 
community that as a result of an 
increase in demand for Reception 
places in 2022, we will be adding 
an additional class from the 
beginning on next year.  

 

    We will have 3 Reception 
classes in 2022 and we will also 
be running a stand alone Mid-year 
Reception class which will 
commence at the beginning of 
Term 3. The separate mid – year 
class has provided many benefits 
for the children this year and has 
enabled us to offer a hybrid 
program with a great balance of 
explicit learning tasks in literacy 
and numeracy and play based 
learning opportunities. The stand 
alone mid-year Reception class is 
something we are keen to pursue 
into the future.   

    The introduction of a new 
Reception class will mean that 
there will be about 17- 18  
children in each class which is 
nice size to give our children a 
great start to their schooling life.  

 
    This also means that we have 
some extra spaces for any new 
Reception children wishing to 
commence in Term One next 
year.  
 
    If you know of anyone who is 
considering a last minute 
enrolment at Our Lady of Hope in 
2022, then please encourage 
them to contact the front office as 
we have about 6 vacancies 
available in Reception.     

 

Other Staffing News 

    In other staffing news, I am 
pleased to announce that Ashlee 
Lucas and her husband Michael 
are expecting their second baby 
on the 19th of December. Ashlee 
has been teaching 2 days per 
week in our Mid-Year Reception 
class in Room 5 and will be 
finished on Friday the 5th of 
November.  

 

    Sarah Walsh who currently 
teaches in the Room 5 for three 
days per week has kindly agreed 
to teach full time for the 
remainder of the 2022 school 
year. We wish Ashlee and 
Michael all the best and pray for 
the safe delivery of a healthy 
baby. 

 

    I can also inform the 
community that Megan Pratt has 
been successful in securing a 
permanent teaching position at 
St John the Baptist, Catholic 
School at Plympton. Megan has 
been a permanent teacher at Our 
Lady of Hope for nearly 20 years 
and took leave this year to 
pursue a teaching contract which 
is much closer to her home.  

Continued... 
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Ashley Keane 
Principal 

From the Principal 

Ashley Keane 
Principal 

    I would like to thank 
Megan for her dedication and 
service towards the Our Lady 
of Hope community over a 
number of years and wish 
her well with her new 
position.  

 

Year 4 Camp 

    In the first week of this 
term I was fortunate to be 
able to attend the Year 4 
camp at Narnu Farm.  

 

    This was a wonderful 
experience and I loved 
spending time with this 
wonderful group of children 
as they embarked on their 
first school camp. School 
camps provide a great 
opportunity for children to get 
to know each other better, 
practice some independent 
living skills and try some new 
activities. 

 

    The way in which the 
children cooperated and 
worked together made the 
camp a wonderful 
experience. I would like to 
thank our staff Christine 
Goodwin, Suzie 
Subotkiewicz, Trish Harding, 
Renee Leleu and Pauline 
Lensink for their attendance 
on camp.  

 

Child Protection Week – 5 
to 11 September 

    Last term we recognised 
Child Protection Week. The 
theme for this week was 
“Every child in every 
community needs a fair go.”  
Child protection is clearly a 
very important aspect of the 
life of schools and it is all of 
our responsibility to work 
together to do all we can to 
make sure our children are 
safe and get a fair go. 

 

    As a school we take child 
protection very seriously and 
our aim is to work in 
partnership with parents to  

    Our staff and volunteers are 
guided by a set of behaviour 
guidelines which they must 
comply with when working with 
children.  

 

    All children deserve to have a 
fair go and protecting children 
from harm and inappropriate 
content both in person and online 
is the collective responsibility of 
all the adults who are involved in 
a child’s life.  

 

God Bless. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Ashley Keane 

Principal 

 

 

 

ensure that all of our children are 
kept free from harm.  

 

    All staff and volunteers in our 
schools are required by law to be 
mandated notifiers and ensure that 
they take steps to ensure the safe-
ty of children when they suspect a 
child or young person may be at 
risk of harm or abuse.  

 

    As part of our approach to edu-
cating children about ways to rec-
ognise danger and keep them-
selves safe, all children are taught 
the Keeping Safe – Child Protec-
tion Curriculum.  

 

    The explosion of social media 
over the last decade has meant 
that people are now accessible 
24/7. Social media can provide 
many benefits for children and pro-
vide them with another medium 
through which they can communi-
cate with their friends and loved 
ones.  

 

    However with these benefits 
also comes increased risk to chil-
dren as there is the potential for 
children to come into contact with 
people who may use this medium 
of communication to exploit or 
harm them.  As adults we need to 
be aware of what our children are 
doing on line and more importantly 
who they are interacting with.  

 

    The Department of Education 
and Children’s services have re-
leased a Cyber Safety policy, 
which governs how we as schools 
deal with Cyber Safety issues. I 
have provided a link to this infor-
mation below. 

Cybersafety: Keeping Children 
Safe in a Connected World 

 

    At Our Lady of Hope we have 
very strict guidelines in place in 
order to ensure our children are 
kept safe from harm. All of our vol-
unteers and people who work with 
children need to undergo police 
checks and screening.  

https://online.cesa.catholic.edu.au/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-18631/CyberSafetyKeepingChildre%5B1%5D.pdf
https://online.cesa.catholic.edu.au/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-18631/CyberSafetyKeepingChildre%5B1%5D.pdf
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Book Week 2021 
 

On Friday the 27th of August we had our annual Book Week Dress up day. It was great to see all of 

the children and staff get into the spirit of day. The costumes looked fantastic. I would like to thank 

parents for your support and understanding with our modified parent parade. It was great to be able 

to have parents involved in the day and we know that the children really enjoyed your involvement . 

 



  

 

Narnu Farm Year 4 Camp 
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Our Lady of Hope Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday the 17
th
 of September we had our annual Whole School Mass and Picnic at Thorndon Park as we celebrated 

Our Lady of Hope Day. We were blessed with perfect weather and it was great to see the children spending a day playing 

and enjoying each other’s company. Thank you to all of the parents who were able to attend the picnic. Our Lady of Hope 

Day has become a great tradition and highlights the great sense of community that exists at our school. 
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On Friday the 10
th
 of September we had our School Disco. This is the 3

rd
 year that the school disco has been held and 

this has been a great initiative introduced by our Parents and Friend’s committee. It was a great night that was attended 
by a large number of children. Thank you to the wonderful group of parents who organised and helped with supervision 
at the School Disco. 

FATHER’S DAY STALL 

 

It was once again great to see children have the opportunity to purchase a small gift for their dads, step dads, grand-

parents or any other significant role models in their life as part of the Father’s Day stall. The excitement on the faces 

of the children is wonderful to see as they come over to the Father’s Day stall. We once again thank the amazing 

work of the parents from our Parents and Friends committee who organised and ran this stall for our children  
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Family Fun Night Super Raffle 
 
 

**Raffle drawn on Monday, 29th November**.  
 

Please return tickets and money to the Front Office in a sealed envelope by 22nd November.  

 
Tickets are $2 each, to go into the draw for a mega raffle with 1st prize of $1000 cash. 

 
All funds from this raffle will go towards the development of our new Nature Play Playground. 

 
Please show your support for this important fundraiser by selling a book of tickets.  

 
Additional books can be obtained from the Front Office.  

 
Good luck in the draw!!  

 

 
 

 
A BIG thankyou to our Raffle donors! 
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Religious News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suzie Subotkiewicz, APRIM 

Sacramental News 

 

Last term these students received the sacrament of Reconciliation at 
St David’s church.  

We had a lovely celebration! 

We congratulate and pray for them as they continue to become closer 
to God. 
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Hope Grows News  
 
 

 

 Suzie Subotkiewicz, APRIM 

Hope Grows members working in the Garden! 

Have you seen our new Hope Grows Garden sign? 

Our very creative groundsman Dave constructed it! 

This week, Hope Grows members looked for potatoes in one of our large garden beds and found so many to their sur-

prise! 

The corn seeds they sowed last term have grown into seedlings, so Hope Grows members also helped plant them in 

our garden beds.  

You are most welcome to visit our school garden and see how everything progressing! 
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PE and Sports Carnivals 
 
 

The Cross Country Carnival  was held on Wednesday 18th August. 
 

Fourteen OLOH students attended and represented the school with pride and determination. 
  

Other photos were taken at t-ball and touch footy clinics held throughout Term 3.    

 

 
 

 
Katherine Cottrell, PE Teacher Year 5-7 
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Cans for Kids Project 
 

The Cans For Kids Project is a school recycling project that generates funding to help disadvantaged kids go to school.  
The project is based in Indonesia and Ghana. 
 
Students at OLOH School collect, clean and sort recyclables which are sold to raise money.  Other schools including 
Burnside, Keithcot Farm and Greenwith PS have also contributed.  
 
In Indonesia the money raised has established:  
 
*  a free range pig farm in Songan Village, Bali.  
*  a micro finance goat project in Nusa Penida.  
*  sponsorship of 5 children and their siblings in Karangasem region.  
*  support of families with the evacuation program during volcano eruptions. 
 
In Ghana more recently: 
 

• Donations of educational materials, sporting goods, art supplies, toys and clothing were donated to Ghana in shipping 
containers. 

• Construction of a school has begun in east Ghana, which is the latest ongoing project. Land has been purchased, a 
security building constructed, a polytank established to harvest water, coconut boundary trees planted and a 
boundary fence constructed.  

• This year we are aiming to build a toilet block. 
 

 
 
 
 
OLOH School won a humanitarian award from the Minister 
for Education and Child Development, for our efforts 
helping underprivileged kids go to school. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
In addition, Morgan Broadbent ((Right) Senior CFKP Ambassador) won the Fred Hollows 
humanitarian award for her contribution to the CFKP, which included a $10k donation to Kenya, to 
restore eyesight. Morgan is now at Gleeson College, continuing recycling for CFKP.  
 

 
Patrick Coghill ((Left) Year 6 OLOH School) has been an regular recycling 
contributor since he started school at a mere 5 years old.  His sense of 
social justice has continued to grow and he has been appointed Junior 
CFKP Ambassador. 
 
Covid has put the brakes on our recycling efforts but as they say, “it’s not 
over till it’s over.” 
 
CFKP was accepted by the Community Bank to partake in its Community Lottery this year, 
giving us a good start to our “Dunny Money Project” and we are hopeful that we might be able 
to organise another fundraiser next term. 
 
 

Please visit out Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/cansforkidsproject/ for more information on the project. 
 
 

Patriz Kerkenaar (Founder & Manager of CFKP) 

https://www.facebook.com/cansforkidsproject/
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OLOH Playgroup 
 

 

 

 
We had a fabulous time celebrating Book Week at Playgroup.  The children and a few parents 
dressed as book characters, as did we!  Our parents delighted in reading books and sharing stories 
with their children and enjoyed discussing many wonderful book characters.   
 
We also celebrated Father's Day.  The weather was great and we enjoyed many of our activities 
outside in the sunshine.  We had fun using playdough, playing on the playground, with cars trucks 
and construction.  We made a lovely craft activity for our dads and gave them a little gift. It was a fun 
day celebrating Father's day at Playgroup. 
 

 
 

Ali and Bernadette, Playgroup Coordinators 
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School Fees 2021 
 
Fees were invoiced in full at the beginning of the year and 
statements were mailed to all families early in Week 2 of 
Term 4.  If you have not received your statement please 
contact us. 
 
Term 4 fees are due by Friday 19th November 2021.  
Please ensure your fees are finalised by this date. 
 
Just some timely reminders: 
 
Are your payments up to date? 
 
Please check your statement to see if your fee payments 
are up to date.  If you have an amount in arrears and do not 
have a payment plan in place with us there will probably be 
a note on your statement.  Please action as a matter of 
priority. 
 
Do you think you may qualify for the Lower Income Fee  

(Previously School Card)? 
 

Final Date for 2021 is 12th November. 
 
If you think your income falls within these limits please 
remember to apply for School Card if you haven’t already 
done so.  School Card must be applied for each year.  
School Card is assessed on the previous year’s income, so 
if you had a drop in income last year due to COVID you 
may qualify.  Please remember that your school card 
application cannot be assessed if you have not lodged your 
previous year’s tax return.   
 
School Card applications can be made online or by 
completing the application form which is available on our 
website or from the Front Office. 
 
If you have any questions regarding fees, please feel free 
to contact me. 
 
Charmaine Gillard, Bursar  
cgillard@oloh.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

Uniform Changeover  
 
 
 

As of Week 3, Term 4 all students will have 
changed over to their summer uniform. 
 
A reminder that the Uniform Shop is open on Mondays  
8.30-9.30 am & 2.30-3.30 pm 

 
 
 

School Absentee Notification 
 
Please remember that f your child or children are away for 
any reason (i.e. illness, family/social, medical/dental 
appointment, car trouble, running late etc.) we ask that 
parents please contact the Front Office in the first 
instant, either via email absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au or by 
phone on 8289 8344. 

 
Enrolments at OLOH 

 
To all current families; if you have a young child due to start 
school in 2022 or 2023-24, please ensure that you have 
lodged an Enrolment Application (you would have received 
correspondence from the school if you have lodged 
paperwork).  Enrolment applications can be obtained from 
the front office or via our school website:-   
OLOH Enrolments.  
 
If you are not sure please email 
deeles@oloh.catholic.edu.au or phone the school to 
speak to me. 
 
Donna Eeles, PA and Events 
 
 

Canteen 

 
All Qkr App orders need to be submitted by 8.30 am.  
There are two menus:  a Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday 
option and a Thursday/Friday option (links below).   Please 
remember that you can order in advance and on recurring 
days.  This will be particularly helpful with the much earlier 
cut off time. 
 
The new Canteen Price Lists for Term 4 2021 (Mon./Tues./
Wed. as well as Thurs./Fri.) can be found via: 
 

https://www.oloh.catholic.edu.au/canteen.html 
 

You can visit the Qkr App website directly for answers to 
frequently asked questions at:  
 

https://www.mastercard.com.au/en-au/about-
mastercard/innovations/qkr.html 
 
or alternately visit: Canteen Order Instructions via: 
www.oloh.catholic.edu.au/canteen.html for more helpful 
hints. 
 
As always, volunteers are welcome and if you 
have a spare hour or more, give me a call on 
8289 8448.  * 
**Current school volunteer clearance requirements 
are necessary. 

 
 
Natalie Cotton, Canteen Manager 
 
 

mailto:cgillard@oloh.catholic.edu.au
mailto:absent@oloh.catholic.edu.au
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/wh1.thewebconsole.com/wh/8983/images/Enrolment-Application-updated-18-3-19.pdf
mailto:deeles@oloh.catholic.edu.au
https://www.oloh.catholic.edu.au/canteen.html
https://wwhttps:/www.mastercard.com.au/en-au/about-mastercard/innovations/qkr.html
https://wwhttps:/www.mastercard.com.au/en-au/about-mastercard/innovations/qkr.html
https://assets.cdn.thewebconsole.com/S3WEB8983/images/Canteen-Order-Instructions-for-Qkr-App.pdf
http://www.oloh.catholic.edu.au/canteen.html
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Upcoming Diary Dates 
 
Mon. 8th Nov.   Uniform Shop 8.30-9.30 am & 
   2.30-3.30 pm 
Thurs. 11th Nov    9-10.30 am Playgroup 
   School Banking 
Wed 10th & Fri 12th Nov  OLOH STARS 
Wed 10th Nov   Principal’s Tour  (please book) 
Thurs 11th Nov   Remembrance Day 
Fri 12th Nov   School Card Applications Due 
Thurs 9th Dec   Term 4 finishes 
 

Noticeboard 
The services and events contained in this bulletin are in no way connected with the 
school and are included in this newsletter for your information only.  Parents and 
caregivers need to make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of 
these events and services for the needs and those of their children. 

 

Library Volunteers 
 
We have lots of books to cover and it would be great if we 
could have some parents volunteer on a 
Tuesday or Thursday afternoon or anytime 
Friday. 
If anyone could spare a couple of hours of their 
time to help, it would be greatly appreciated.  
Please contact the school on 8289 8344 
*Current school volunteer clearance requirements are 
necessary* 

 
Tea Tree Gully Child Care Centre  

 
Is located in Modbury right next door to the Modbury 
Interchange, Tea Tree Plaza and down the road from the 
Modbury Hospital, easily accessed via public transport.  
Open Monday to Friday, from 7am to 6pm, we are 
passionate about providing long day care services for 
children from six weeks through to school age.  
For further information please got to www.tafesa.edu.au/
services/child-care/tea-tree-gully 
 

 
Canteen Casual Worker 

 

Noticeboard contd. 
 

Kids Taekwondo 
 

Resilience, Confidence, Discipline, Respect. 
 

Monday: Munno Para PS 
  Modbury West Community Hall  
  Salisbury East Community Centre 
Tuesday: Greenwith Community Centre 
Wednesday: Modbury West Community Hall 
Thursday: Golden Grove PS 
 
Access to all of the above centres at no extra 
charge. 
Children can start at the age of 5 
Experienced and Qualified Instructors 
Enquiries: 0411 265 023 or 0412 909 500 
Website: www.worldtaekwondo.com.au 
Email: info@worldtaekwondo.com.au 
 
 
 

Our Lady of Hope School 
Cnr The Golden Way & Golden Grove Road, Greenwith 

Ph: (08) 8289 8344   Fax: (08) 8289 8440 
OSHC Ph: (08) 8289 9751  Fax: (08) 8288 1593 

Email: info@catholic.edu.au  Web: 

https://www.tafesa.edu.au/services/child-care/tea-tree-gully
https://www.tafesa.edu.au/services/child-care/tea-tree-gully
http://www.worldtaekwondo.com.au
mailto:info@worldtaekwondo.com.au
mailto:info@catholic.edu.au


  

 


